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Dear Beloved Family & Friends 
Merry Christmas & Happy New year, 2020!

The Lanyon Family * 47 Long Hill Street 
East Hartford, CT 06108-1436 
Home Office: * 860-528-7208 

 

Dear friends, 
We greet you with thanksgiving and anticipation for

the Christmas season. There are many blessings which
have made us so grateful for living in America. But the

Hope we have in Christ as Babe, Suffering Servant and Crowned King of Kings is our Supreme BLESSING! 
2019 PRIVILEGED CT LIVING— In America we have a land where immigrants have come to our border who
willingly give up their citizenship and all possessions of home to enter AT ANY COST. And representation of the
real Americans is quite visible in rallies all over the country. Good government is so hard to find and even harder
to preserve. Thank God for it when it fears HIM! In America we can still celebrate The Savior born in a Manger
to give us this liberty, peace and freedom to prosper! Therefore we continue urging all Americans to change the
way you pray for America so we lose not our nation completely to this world’s unchanged history of tyranny and
oppression. Some of my American History/Bible week-end docs: https://aprayernotebook.net/riverside/2019  

The Great Works of Mary Davis in SW HAITI
Mary is the older sister of Christine who chose to leave her Ohio
homeland comforts and take Social Security to support herself in SW
Haiti in 2014. She witnessed in over forty fairs before her 5 years
service in Haiti. 1200 have made professions in Haiti in that time. Even
with the current danger and strife in Haiti, 30 in November have
professed faith in Christ. She was twice at gunpoint and delivered by
prayer. She offered them a Bible, then left unharmed! Pray for her, and
for another laborer or couple to come alongside. See more at: 
Https://www.aprayernotebook.net/each1helps1 

An Alabama Trip Brings Big Surprises
To those who have prayed for me, Patrick, I thank you concerning my Acid Reflux

health struggles. Christine and I drove to Alabama in September to a retreat  for
health’s sake. We received a warm welcome from the
Barry Family in VA who are friends formerly of Truth
Baptist. Our next stop was at Pat’s TN Temple friends,
the Dunsmore family. (pictured) What a wonderful
blessing of God! On the return trip Chris asked to visit a
friend in Powder Springs ,GA totally surprising them. 
Martha Austin’s husband, Joe, was in a car accident
leaving him in the hospital for three years. Chris was
happy to see his recovery after not seeing them for over
thirty years.  After returning to TN Chris was able to
meet Dr. Ray Thompson and his wife, who attend the
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Even so COME Lord Jesus!

Living Springs Retreat – 
Our Wednesday Lunch

February’s Ice Falls

same church as the Dunsmores. Dr. Ray Thompson, of Baptist International Missions, has had serious heart
issues since then. All of these friends gave us Spirit-guided help and recommendations. 

The retreat, itself, taught us the virtues of a vegan diet, but with Pat’s low weight
profile, it was not recommended for us to adopt it 100%. Pictured is the first meal
allowed after a 3 day juice fast there. I have purchased a Re-bounder to build my core
and now am seeing a Chiropractor to connect spine nerves that could restore my
malfunctioning valves, and we also purchased a water filtration tank.
David & Joseph Cleaning Team 
Late last year an associate of ours in business retired his business and graciously is
referring ALL of his clients to our Carpet Cleaning arm of the
business. Joseph has taken over driving the truck since 2015
and David has helped all spring, summer and into the winter
cleaning. Often we have received compliments at how they work

together.
We are incredibly thankful for their labor together.
David is far more than just a Carpet and Janitorial cleaner. His skill in computer repair
is high and extensive. Most recently he was, in 2 short days, able to clean, partition
and replace a non-working Windows 10 operating system with a working one and get
the TBC Pastor’s system fully restored. This computer contained all the new building’s
drawings for our addition.
Joseph is far more than a business manager and Carpet cleaner as well! Joseph’s
greatest passion is being a sensitive servant to church ministry and friends, and
vocationally his heart is bicycling service repairs. Also with his camera-phone he takes
breath-taking photos of parks and all kinds of landscapes. There’s too many to include
here, but much is available on his Facebook
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100002788378144 
We are so very thankful for your prayers and for the grace of God to us

all.

Luke 1:31 "And behold, you will conceive in
your womb and bring forth a Son, and shall
call His name JESUS. 32 "He will be great,
and will be called the Son of the Highest;
and the Lord God will give Him the throne of
His father David. 33 "And He will reign over
the house of Jacob forever, and of His
kingdom there will be no end." 

An Everlasting Greatness, Jewish Nation, King of Kings, & Kingdom!
May God richly bless you. Love, From Pat, 

Chris, 
David, 

& Joseph Lanyon
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